[image: image1.png]


TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

-                           MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 5, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, and Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville.
Vouchers were approved and signed for Mileage for Ms. McConville and Ms. Loree and MAHB annual membership dues.
Minutes were approved and signed for August 22, 2018.
Guests: Mr. Paul Blanchard Westminster Zoning/Building Commissioner; Mr. Jeff Blake KPLaw; Mr. Scott Eriksen; PALaw Mr. Victor Tavares; Mr. Chris Mossman Trowbridge Engineering; Mr. John Wolkovich, Homeowner.

4:30 p.m.  Dr. Popik announces that the meeting was open and being recorded by Ms. McConville.

Flu Clinic scheduled for October 18, 2018 at the Westminster Community Senior Center, 9:30-10am for town employees, 10-11:30 am for senior citizens, please bring your insurance card. No charge.
Paul Blanchard Westminster Building and Zoning Commissioner discussed zoning and building regulations for rental dwellings/units in Westminster.  Zoning allows for up to 4 people to rent space in an occupied home; whereas Building Code allows 6+ people with owner occupancy.
Discussed Air B&B rentals and 50 Honeybee Ln and how these rules may apply in rental property. Mr. Blanchard had sent a cease and desist letter to 50 Honeybee Ln because home is not a licensed recreational facility able to hold wedding functions. Board of Health also sent a letter that facility was not permitted and is advertised over septic capacity.  BOH and Zoning Depts. are scheduled for District Court hearing on Zoning and Health violations on September 7.  All rentals need to be consistent with zoning, building and health and safety regulations. Considerations for amendments to BOH Air-B& B rental application is having sign-off by Building, Zoning, Police, and Fire Departments.  We will discuss further in following meeting.  
17 Lake Dr.East Chris Mossman; Trowbridge Engineering made adjustments to septic plan to include increase in size of the dwelling by 15% per Westminster Regulations, notice to abutters of close proximity to neighboring wells, received Conservation approval.  Board voted and approved variance setbacks for septic tank as requested.  Mr. Simoncini added approval contingent upon property boundaries staked by surveyor and follow up water quality tests on affected neighboring wells within 6 month and again within 1 year.  

Orion Environmental has continued to send quarterly environmental analytical water samplings on behalf of Northrop Grumman regarding 180 State Rd East- Cresticon Westminster site.
Meadow at West Hill Condominium came before the Board to discuss a rebuttal to our Orders to Correct Violations due to sewer issues.  The Board discussed the continuous frustrations encountered by condominium service agency, Hodan Property Management, with Town Counsel; Mr. Blake.  The sewer system has been neglected for many years; they have not complied with request or orders by the BOH or DPW in a timely fashion.  When the system failed in 2017 causing run off of sewer into a local stream, plans needed to be put in place to prevent another hazardous environmental accident, then the system failed again in 2018 setting off an alarm on their pump station and sending large amounts of waste water into our sewer system.  Mr. Simoncini made a motion to order an SSES be done within 90 days, with results sent to BOH and DPW within 90 days.   Trim branches and brush and install an audible and visual alarm on the pump house within 60 days”. Seconded by Mr. Redkey, motion passes.  
Newton Rd Development –Light house Lane has begun perking all 16 lots and drilling wells.  Perc rates range from 7 MPI to 30+MPI.   Mr. Simoncini suggested with such varying rates we should view the soils between perks to ensure proper sitting of the systems.  

Tobacco Alliance is scheduled to attend our next BOH meeting on September 19, to discuss the new state regulations and how they may affect Westminster business and residents.  Again, local Tobacco Merchants shall be invited to this 2nd open public discussion on tobacco and new state regulations.  
Marijuana/Cannabis Regulations are held up in a moratorium, by town voters.
Medication disposal service has been provided at no cost from MPHN (Montachusett Public Health Network) for Westminster.  The Westminster Public Safety Building has a container for residents to dispose of unused medications (non-liquid) and a sharps (needles) container unit- though Residents must put needles into small red box (available) for disposal, one cannot dispose of sharps in any other plastic container.  
The MPHN is no longer providing free service, though BOH has selected to retain the medication disposal service, at our cost, in order to prevent or not further worsen the opioids crisis.  

Advance Well Drilling has not provided a finding yet, Ms. McConville has provided the answers to Mr. Stephen Hallem and Mr. Hallem did speak with the well drillers and suggested recommendations.

6:20P.M. Dr. Popik made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion, all in favor.
 6:20P.M.Meeting adjourned.
__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Minutes were signed by Board members on 11/7/2018          Original signatures on file in BOH office 
Attachments:
Emails from Elizabeth Swedberg and Rita McConville to Meadows at West Hill Condo
Order of Violations Meadows at West Hill Condo

Rebuttal letter from Meadows at West Hill from Attorney Eriksen 

Letters to cease and desist from Zoning Commissioner to 50 Honeybee Ln

